










JASON E. UHLEY 
General Manager-Chief Engineer 

RIVERSIDE COUNTY FLOOD CONTROL 
AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

November 25, 2020 

Ms. Kris Martinez, Director 
City of Riverside Public Works Department 
City Hall, 4th Floor 
3900 Main Street 
Riverside, CA 92522 

Dear Ms. Martinez: Re: Van Buren Sewer 

l 995 MARKET STREET 
RIVERSIDE, CA 92501 

951.955 .1200 
FAX 951.788.9965 

www.rcflood.org 

235394 

The Riverside County Flood Control and Water Conservation District (District) is submitting this letter 
in support of the proposed Van Buren Boulevard sewer infrastructure project (Project). This Project 
proposes, among other improvements, a sewer pipeline, sewage lift station and force main in Van Buren 
Boulevard between Wood Road and King Street in the Woodcrest area. 

The area benefitting from this Project is currently served by a combination of private septic and sewer 
infrastructure. Private systems are subject to failure without regular and proper maintenance. Failed 
systems can introduce pollutants of concern, including nitrates, phosphorus and pathogens, to various 
water sources and increase the possibility of contamination of storm water runoff. Contaminated 
stormwater runoff can, in tum, impact our lakes, rivers and streams. 

The District is a principal and co-permittee for the Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Permit issued 
jointly to the District, Cities and County of Riverside by the Santa Ana Regional Water Quality Control 
Board. As principal permittee, the District has assisted our co-permittees with evaluating the impacts 
of septic systems on local waterways in other regions of Riverside County. It is the District's 
experience that public sewer systems are more robust, maintained to higher standards and reduce the 
risk of septic failures. Ultimately, conversion to public sewers lead to improved health for our lakes, 
rivers and streams. 

The District appreciates our collaborative relationship with both the City of Riverside and Western 
Municipal Water District and submits this letter in support of our ongoing joint efforts to conserve and 
protect local waterways and water supplies. Please feel free to call me at 951.955.1 250 if you would 
like to discuss further. 

cc: Riverside City Clerk, 7th Floor 
Councilmember Chuck Conder, 7th Floor 
Supervisor Kevin Jeffries 

JU:bad 





 

Office Locations: Blythe  Corona  Hemet  Indio  Murrieta  Palm Springs  Riverside 

 
(888)722-4234 ● rivcoeh.org 

 
 

November 30, 2020 

 

Kris Martinez, Director 

Riverside Public Works Department 

City Hall 

3900 Main St, 4th Floor 

Riverside CA 92522 

 

Dear Ms. Martinez, 

 

This letter is to support the connection of the shopping center (Stater Bros anchor) on the corner 

of Van Buren Blvd and Washington St. to the city’s sewer system. This complex was developed 

in the 1980’s and was allowed to install onsite wastewater treatment (septic) systems due to lack 

of infrastructure at that time. The area is challenging for long term use of these systems due to 

perched water and clay soils. Over the years, our department has responded and observed 

temporary failures of some systems on the property. This is not necessarily due to neglect, rather 

just challenges associated with running food facilities and balancing the need for cleaning and 

sanitizing with wastewater dispersal/ infiltration. 

 

For these reasons, our department strongly supports the city with their effort to provide this center 

with sewer services. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Keith Jones, Director 

Department of Environmental Health 

 

 

cc:  Conder, Chuck – Councilman, City of Riverside 
 Nicol, Colleen J.  – City Clerk, City of Riverside 

        District One – Board of Supervisors, County of Riverisde 

 Johnson, Jeff – Asst. Director, Environmental Health, County of Riverside         

 

 

  

 



Van Buren Sewer Timeline 
 
Supervisor Kevin Jeffries Office 
 
1/12/2017 Riverside Public Utilities provided and update to the Woodcrest MAC on the Van Buren  

Sewer Project 
3/14/2019 Riverside County EDA staff presented to the Woodcrest MAC  
9/12/2019 City of Riverside Public Works and Planning staff presented to the Woodcrest MAC  
3/14/2019 Supervisor Jeffries addressed the Woodcrest MAC and offered to assemble a Citizens  

Committee of residents who live next to the parcel to evaluate the proposed lift station 
(no adjacent residents volunteered to serve on the committee).  

5/9/2019 Supervisor Jeffries addressed the Woodcrest MAC and offered to assemble a Citizens  
Committee of residents who live next to the parcel to evaluate the proposed lift station 
(no adjacent residents volunteered to serve on the committee).  

 
County (Executive Office & Transportation)  
 
12/1/2016 Stakeholder meeting at the County Transportation Annex in Riverside  
12/7/2016 Business owner meeting Woodcrest Christian School 
12/14/2016 Public Meeting for community feedback Woodcrest Elementary 
1/12/2017 Ward 4 Meeting (City of Riverside, Councilmember Davis) presented at Taft Elementary  

School 
1/13/2017 EastHills Business Council Board Meeting at WMWD offices 
2/2/2017 INSIDE EastHills Meeting Galaxy Theaters on Alessandro Blvd 
2/16/2017 Ward 4 Meeting (City of Riverside, Councilmember Davis) Orange Terrace Community  

Center 
8/23/2017 (Circulation Period) Environmental Document Public Meeting Woodcrest Elementary  

School 
11/02/2017 INSIDE EastHills Meeting (Chamber of Commerce) presented at Pepsi Co. on  

Sycamore St 
2/26/2019 Riverside County BOS meeting (EDA agenda item) Memorandum of Understanding by  

and between the County of Riverside, City of Riverside, and WMWD for Van Buren Blvd 
sewer improvements (continued).  

3/19/2019   Riverside County BOS meeting (EDA agenda item) Memorandum of Understanding by  
and between the County of Riverside, City of Riverside, and WMWD for Van Buren Blvd 
sewer improvements (approved).  

 
Western Municipal Water District 
 
12/18/2018 Riverside City Council Meeting Project and Agreement Approval 
1/15/2019 Riverside County BOS Project Approval and Agreement Approval 
2/12/2019 WMWD Project and Agreement Approval 
2/12/2019 WMWD Property Purchase Agreement 
4/1/2019 CEQA comment period (330 days)  
 
City of Riverside  
 
2/5/2019 City Council approved the MOU 
9/12/2019 City staff presented to the Woodcrest MAC  
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